
University of New Mexico Track and Field  
 
 
Good Afternoon Coaches,  
 
We are looking forward to seeing everyone Thursday April 22nd ! Attached is the meet 
information, and Mountain West Conference Covid Testing Protocols.  Just a few important 
reminders: 
 

• Low-risk sports: test weekly by PCR or three times weekly with antigen on non-
consecutive days. 

• Attestation Forms signed and sent the conference and to our head trainer 
Emails to be sent to:  jfrance@themw.com and rwaller@unm.edu 

• Entries are due by 12:00pm (MST) Tuesday, April 20th. As soon as entries close, we will 
revise the meet schedule as necessary and get that sent to you.  

• Wednesday practice availability - Please email Kurt Henry at kurthenry@unm.edu if you 
need shakeout time on Wednesday night (after 2PM).  

• Food and Drink in Football Facility: Meals will not be allowed onto the football field. 
General snacks and water for the team are still allowed. There will not be any 
concessions available.  

• Warm Up during Meet (see attached maps) - Warm up will be done on the football field 
(University Stadium- Previously known as Dream Style stadium) attached to the track.  
The backstretch can be utilized for sprinting just please be careful of races.   

• Team Parking (attached maps)- Team parking will be allowed on the East side of the 
track in the big open parking lot (SOUTH lot).  Entry will be on the South East gates 
between the track and Robertson field.  Previously we have parked on the north side of 
the track and entered at the north.  Due to covid testing in that north parking lot on the 
north side being used please do NOT park on the north side of the track.   

• Athletic Training Needs – No modalities will be available for use and no ice tubs. Each 
team will be provided a cooler with ice bags and water cooler. Bring your own 
cups/water bottles.  

• Weigh ins and check in for all running events will take place at the South End of the 
track near the “Home of the Lobos” shed.   

• CHECK IN NO LATER THAN 15 MIN BEFORE START OF EVENT.  
• Please physical distance and wear masks when not competing or actively warming up.  
• Stay away from the North End of the track, NO bathrooms are available there.  
 
 

If you have any questions, please let me know. Thank you all for being flexible with all the 
changes this year due to the pandemic!  
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